
 

 

 

Kia ora Parents/Caregivers 
 

What a fabulous day we enjoyed on Monday for our annual 
Cross Country. Thank you for coming out and supporting the children 
and staff, it was great seeing you all. The children did really well trying 
their best and encouraging one another too. 
 

 

Last week we were encouraged at our Monday worship assembly by 
the seniors from the secondary part of our school. They led us in 
worship and our head boy Tim Cahill shared with the children about 
the importance of having humility as opposed to showing off. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week Te Maunga were in the hall for our Monday worship. We 
had our first Primary student leader sharing an interview with Mrs 
West. Arabella Goodson shared about her walk with Jesus and 
how she loves knowing she can 
talk to Him anytime. Arabella had 
some great advice for all of us 
telling us she finds it so important 
that we “notice the obvious”, 
always looking to see how we can 
serve others and especially share 
the good news of the Gospel. 
Thank you Arabella! 
 
 

Wednesday 1st June – Tga Intermediate 
 

Wednesday 8th June – Whakamarama  
 

Thursday 16th June – Trustpower Arena 
 

     Tuesday 21st June – Waipuna Park 
 

     

     Tuesday 21st June - BC 
 

Tuesday 28th June – Tga Intermediate 
 

Tuesday 28th June - Rotorua 
 

Thursday 7th July (No school for 
Primary students) 
 

Our Vision 

To be a Christian learning  

community of excellence where  

lives are ran ormed

@BCPrimary  



 

 

 
E2 and E4 shared our first student led assembly for 2022 last week. It was great to have an audience 
of people including parents to share the classes art work, bio poems and our Principal awards. Our 
next assembly will again be in the PAC due to the hall being used for Epro8 on Friday 3 June. 
 

 
Our Primary children love having time with the senior students, here they are reading together 

outside 😎 

 

  
 



 

 

Our next cross country event is the 
Northern Cluster event at Whakamarama 
where our first 7 placegetters from Year 4- 6 will be 
representing BCP.



 

 

 

7 teams of students from year 5 and 6 participated in the EPro8 school competition last week. All 
were enthusiastic and did their best to put their maths, science and engineering skills to the test. 
Scarecrows, decision maker boards and even a concrete truck were built by students within the 2 
hour timeframe. While all students can be proud of their achievements, the two winning teams will 
now go on to the Inter-School Competition.  

PPLZ – Zierra Gorinski, Leah Waterhouse, Pippa Keam, Poppy Smart 
Ro.c.ing – Eli Campbell, Joshua Ly, Benson Yang, Ryan Miller 

 

 

On Tuesday 24th May Mr Martin organised the annual Lego Challenge. Teams of students 
representing classes and teachers were all set and ready to build! Everyone was off to a great start, 
working together and reading instructions. On the day, the students this year took the winner’s 
podium. C1 were the winning class.  Mr Jarrett and Mrs Whenuaroa might need a little more 

practise….       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Last week our Y5-6 classes had the privilege of being part of the learning through discovery 
programme run by the Tauranga City Council. They were able to explore the rock pools as well as 
helping to restore the sand dunes. We all had a fantastic day and it was great to have so many 
supportive parents help us! 



 

 

 
Drawing our children’s attention to Bible truths is one of the best 
ways to bring peace into their hearts and minds. As we consider 
some recent world events this certainly couldn’t be more so.  
“The Lord himself goes before you and will be with you; he will never leave you nor forsake you. Do 
not be afraid; do not be discouraged.” Deuteronomy 31:8 NIV 
There are many resources we can access to help us support children as they try and process events 
that are difficult to understand. Our counsellor Andrew Allen has shared this article that has some 
helpful practical ideas. Stressful news 

 
Last weekend some of our Fuse drumming boys had an exciting opportunity to play in Hittmen during 
the half time entertainment at the Chiefs rugby game.  Congratulations to Eli, Tristan, Max, Noah 
and Kian! 

https://www.understood.org/en/articles/how-covid-news-stress-affects-kids?utm_medium=email&utm_source=dedicated-send&utm_campaign=texasbuff-fam-


 

 

 
Uniforms  
Thank you for naming your children’s clothing - especially socks! Jerseys are fine 
indoors but we ask the children to not wear their outdoor jackets in the classroom. 
 
Illness 
With the onset of the flu season we ask that you ensure children are not coming to school unwell.  A 
reminder that students who have been vomiting/diarrhea need to be kept home for 48 hours 
afterwards. 
 
Before school Library use 
Our Primary children are welcome to come to the Library between 7:30 and 8:10 am. While in the 
Library no devices are to be used. 
 
 
Our teachers are continuing their professional learning journey around Writers’ toolbox which is 
having a positive impact on the children’s writing. I encourage you to talk with your children about 
what they are learning about different sentence types in particular. This school/home discussion is 
powerful in helping children learn deeply. Our partnership together is important to us all so thank you 
for your interactions with your children about what they are learning and with us also as we all support 
each other. 
 
Have a great weekend. 

 
Ngā mihi, 
Karen. 


